
    I want to thank all of the great people 
who participated with Team Fickes in the 
2011 LifeGift 2nd Chance Run on May 
14. This was our 4th year to participate in 
the run which promotes organ donation 
awareness. This year we had three differ-
ent events: 5K Run, One Mile Run, and a 
Pancake Fun Run!  A great time was had 
by all who attended.  

    Our 2011-2012 Budget is proving to 
be challenging. There doesn't appear to be 
any additional revenue and the reduced 
State budget will burden counties and cit-
ies with additional services that the State 
had previously funded. These reductions 
will probably include Juvenile Services, 
MHMR, health care, bridge repair, jail 
populations, and many other services. On 
the County items, we will be reducing 
costs in all areas of our operations, 
and any other areas where we might save 
some dollars. We will be working on the 
budget most of the summer and I would 
welcome your suggestions or thoughts. 

    This month we are featuring Mayor 
Harry Jeffries of Watauga in our 
"Spotlight on the Mayor" article (page 2). 
Mayor Jeffries is a very respected mayor 
and public servant. We are all thankful for 
the hard work Mayor Jeffries does for 
Watauga and NETC. 

    In this edition we have an article 
about the new Bedford Library (page 5). 
One of the great things about this facility 
is not mentioned in the article! This great 
facility is in one of the many abandoned 
Food Lion stores that were built in many 

 

          

             

 

Question:  Rivers of Texas - Texas is a big State with many miles of border.  Which 

three rivers are included as part of the border of Texas?                                                                   

See page 6 

cities in NETC during the early 1990's. 
Bedford has by far done one of the best 
jobs in rehabilitating this facility and 
should be congratulated for such a great 
job. 

    "Empowering Seniors 2011" will be 
coming on Friday, October 7, 2011. This 
has become one of our best and well 
attended events. Last year we had over 
900 Seniors and Boomers attend. We 
have workshops, health screenings, ven-
dors, entertainment, food, door prizes 
and great speakers. And it's all FREE--
see page 3 for information. 

    On the transportation front, we have 
numerous projects under construction. 
The DFW Connector is nearing 35% 
completion. This project is ahead of 
schedule and is moving very 
quickly. The North Tarrant Express is 
fully under construction and we should 
start seeing major improvement 
monthly. North Tarrant Parkway in NRH 
and Keller is moving very fast and 
should be completed within the next 4-5 
months. This project has moved quickly 
because of the attention paid by 
the Public Works Directors in NRH and 
Keller. If you haven't noticed, SH 26 in 
Grapevine is also under construction 
from SH 114 to Pool Road. This project 
should be completed in mid-2012. The 
Colleyville City Council voted to ap-
prove the start of construction of SH 26 
from Pool Road to 1,000 feet south of 
John  McCain  Road.   This project   may   
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  Friday, June 10th 

   7:30 to 9:00am  
                               

    Please join me for                                
     coffee and donuts!                                                             
 

Northeast Sub-Courthouse 
645 Grapevine Hwy., #6, Hurst, TX                       



                   
 

 Prevention District since 1992, serving as 

Secretary and President.  Mayor Jeffries is 

a Charter Member of Saint Elizabeth Ann 

Seton Catholic Church.  He has served as 

President of Region VIII of the Texas   

Municipal League, and on the Board of 

Directors of the Texas Municipal League 

representing the cities in Region VIII.  He 

served as President of the Association of 

Mayors, Councilmembers and Commis-

sioners (AMCC) from February 2005 – 

February 2006.  Mayor Jeffries is also the 

2008 Excalibur Award winner presented 

by the Northeast Chamber of Commerce 

for his leadership in representing the City 

of Watauga.  In February 2011, the Texas 

Municipal League presented Special    

Recognition to Mayor Jeffries for fulfilling 

the required continuing education         

requirements of the TML Institute for 15 

consecutive years.  Mayor Jeffries is the 

only   person to accomplish this achieve-

ment, and it has earned him the designation 

of  Certified Municipal Official.  He and 

 

 

 

 

 

What do you do for fun?  I like to enjoy a 
quiet dinner with my wife at a local         
restaurant.  

 

Favorite Restaurant?  San Francisco Steak 
House. 

 

Favorite Movie?  “Godfather I”  
 

Last book read?  “The Teeth of the Tiger” by 
Tom Clancy.  
  

Favorite vacation spot? Island of Maui 
 

People would be surprised to know… When 
I was eight years old, my mother took my 
older and younger brothers into Manhattan 
and we went on the Howdy Doody Show.  
We got to meet Buffalo Bob Smith and  
Clarabelle.  We sat in the peanut gallery on 
the front row.  Buffalo Bob interviewed us 
and gave us a magic penny. 

his wife RuthAnn have been married for 41 

years and have a son and daughter, as well 

as three grandsons. 

Watauga Mayor Harry Jeffries has an   

Associate’s Degree from Nassau Commu-

nity College and numerous Certificates of 

Achievement from the Texas Municipal 

League.  He was an employee of American 

Airlines from April 1967 - April 

2003.  Mayor Jeffries has been a resident 

of Watauga since July 1981.  He was a 

member of the Parks and Recreation Board 

from September 1983 – December 1988 

and served as Co-Chairman and         

Chairman.  He was a Charter Member of 

the Park Development Corporation from 

July 1994 – October 1998 and has been a 

Charter Member of the Crime Control and 

     

            

In these uncertain economic times, the 

Northwest ISD Education Foundation 

(NEF) stands ready to support the       

students and teachers of the Northwest 

ISD by providing funds for new, innova-

tive programs and projects for the     

classrooms of the district. Founded in 

1999, the NEF is a 501 (c) 3 non-profit 

organization that was formed to support 

the vision of the NISD which is to prepare 

all students to graduate future-ready: 

ready for college, ready for the global 

workplace, and ready for personal       

success. Led by a seventeen member  

volunteer Board of Directors, and a seven 

member Advisory Board, the NEF        

provides funding for innovative teaching 

grants, scholarships, designated gifts and 

supplemental funding for Advanced 

Placement testing for high school        

students.  

Among the various events that are 

sponsored by the NEF throughout the 

year, the annual Shining Stars Gala has 

become the signature event for the       

organization. The twelfth Gala, held on  

May 5, honored Distinguished Scholars— 

the top forty seniors in  scholastic class 

ranking from Northwest High School, and 

the top two seniors from Steele Acceler-

ated High School. In  addition, NEF also 

honored a select group of students who 

have been chosen as Distinguished 

Achievers because of their excellence in 

various subject areas. One unique aspect 

of this event is that each student has the 

opportunity to choose a Northwest ISD 

educator, K-12, who has made a signifi-

cant impact on his or her education and 

life. Other events include the Annual 

Drive Kick-Off Luncheon, where in Sep-

 

Debbie Henry, NISD 

Distinguished Edu-

cator and Roy Eaton, 

NISD Distinguished 

Alumnus. 

tember, 2010, Debbie Henry was honored 

as the first Distinguished Educator and 

Roy Eaton was honored      as the first 

Distinguished Alumnus by     the  NISD 

Alumni Association.  The much      

 

 

 

 

anticipated annual NEF Golf Classic will 

be held this year on October 20, 2011 at 

the Marriott at Champion’s Circle. 

A milestone was reached this year 

when the NEF surpassed the one million 

dollar mark in funds provided to the 

Northwest ISD. Executive Director Marcia 

Schmitz has led the NEF for the past four 

years, but her scheduled retirement in  

June 2011 will bring a change in  leader-

ship for the organization. As NEF looks to 

the future, the board stands    committed to 

continued success and     support for the 

NISD in the years to come. 

2010 Annual Drive 

Kick-Off Lunch-

eon: Karen G. Rue, 

Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools, North-

west ISD and Scott Blattner, NEF Board 

President accept a check from the 2010-

2011 Staff Drive in the amount of $77,679. 

For more information:  
 www.nisdtx.org/Page/115 

2011 Shining Stars Gala Students 

http://www.ci.watauga.tx.us/
http://www.nisdtx.org/Page/115


 

                   
 

The City of Keller’s Senior Activities   
Center (KSAC) has something for every-
one 55 years and older.  The Center      
focuses on four major programming areas 
that include: Exercise, Education, Trips 
and Social gatherings. 

Join the fun and get fit with one of our 
three exercise classes instructed by       
certified professionals. Energizing Yoga 
class promotes flexibility, balance, mind-
body awareness and basic breathing      
followed by a series of gentle energizing 
yoga postures. Fit and Fab is a low-impact 
workout designed specifically with seniors 
in mind. Tai 
Chi is a great 
class to prac-
tice move-
ments  and 
techniques that 
may help with 
symptoms of 
arthritis. 

Educational programs offered at the 
KSAC include computer courses such as: 
new user class, internet, intermediate,   
advanced, and a new digital photography 
course. Several times each year, the Keller 
Senior Activities Center will host 
the AARP Driver's Safety Class taught by 
AARP volunteers. Volunteers lead classes 

on quilting, knitting and crochet, as well as 
beginning and advanced ceramics. Many 
more classes are added throughout the 
year. 

Day trips to area attractions such as    
museums, theater performances, casinos, 
and festivals are always a big hit.          
Participants can enjoy the festivities and 
leave the  driving to KSAC staff. Staff 
work with tour companies to offer        
extended overnight trips several times a 
year to destination locations in the United 
States and abroad.   

Social gatherings at the KSAC are     
bustling with excitement as we celebrate 
the holidays, host dances, murder mystery 
dinners, birthday breakfasts and game  
tournaments. Lunch is served daily     
Monday through Friday at 12 noon through 

a partnership with Senior Citizen Services 
of Greater Tarrant County, Inc. Addition-
ally, the Northeast Transportation Service 
(NETS) offers door-to-door transportation 
services to residents who are disabled, or 
age 55 or older. Every July, the KSAC 
hosts PastaPaloosa, a fundraising spaghetti 
dinner, concert and silent auction. Monies 
raised at this 
event are used 
for program 
e q u i p m e n t . 
This event is 
open to the 
public and is a 
great opportu-
nity for the 
community to come and see all the services 
the center has to offer.    

Membership is free with the completion 
of the participant information form.         
To find out more about what’s going       
on  at the KSAC, visit the Keller         
Parks and Recreation website at 
www.kellerparksandrecreation.com or pick 
up one of our bi-monthly newsletters   
available at the center or online. The news-
letter is a great source of information and 
highlights all upcoming programs, classes, 
events and trips.   

817-743-4370 

or email: seniorcenter@cityofkeller.com 

 

“Great speakers!  
Enjoyed every 

 minute!” 

 

“Very informative. 
This was a  

fantastic event!” 

“Hospital screenings 
were wonderful! 
Great job by all!” 

Over 900 in Attendance 

15 Workshops 

10 Health Screenings 

80+ Vendors 

Great Entertainment 

Wonderful Door Prizes 

“Very professional, 
well-organized  

and lots of fun!” 

www.EmpoweringSeniors.com 

http://www.cityofkeller.com/index.aspx?page=38
mailto:seniorcenter@cityofkeller.com
http://www.empoweringseniors.com/


                   

   Team Fickes was well represented at this year’s LifeGift 2nd Chance Run on May 14th.   There were red tee shirts everywhere!   

We’re looking forward next year to bring awareness to this vital need for organ donation.   

Send your email address to:  mrike@tarrantcounty.com so we can keep you posted.   

   Merlin Entertainments Group, the 

world’s second biggest visitor attraction 

operator, will officially open the doors      

to the new SEA LIFE Grapevine Aquarium 

in July of 2011.  The $15-million, 45,000-

square-foot, two-story aquarium will be  

the fourth SEA LIFE to open in the U.S. 

and the 35th to open worldwide.  The   

attraction will be located adjacent to Mer-

lin’s other venue, LEGOLAND  Discovery  

Center, which opened March 31, 2011.  

SEA LIFE is the world’s biggest      

aquarium brand with more than 30 superb 

attractions world-

wide.  Its focus is 

on quality of experi-

ence, taking visitors 

on a seamless    

journey under the 

sea, which  enter-

tains, inspires and 

teaches the young 

and the old. SEA 

LIFE has  several 

unique  interactive 

opportunities for all ages – from viewing 

windows offering a glimpse into the ocean 

itself, to enlightening talks,  feeding    

demonstrations, as well as involvement in 

the brand’s global environmental and   

conservation campaigns.  

SEA LIFE Grapevine will include more 

than 30 display tanks in 12 different habitat 

zones featuring more than 5,000 sea    

creatures including some special species 

that are native to Texas and the Gulf Coast.  

The attraction is built specifically to     

provide a fun, interactive and educational 

experience for kids.  Visitors can sit and 

listen to an expert talk in one of the      

exhibits, or read the displays themselves, 

but they are guaranteed to learn something 

new each time they visit. 

The SEA LIFE experience focuses on a 

voyage to the depths of the oceans, and 

exhibits are designed with children in 

mind.  Visitors are able to experience the 

Texas coastline, complete with regional 

species of fish, a stingray exhibit, the 

clown fish caves and the temple of       

seahorses.  Visitors can also enjoy a 

―Behind the Scenes Aquarist Experience‖ 

and learn about animal healthcare and food 

preparation for the animals.  

SEA LIFE Grapevine is located at 

Grapevine Mills entrance five, 3000 

Grapevine Mills    Parkway in Grapevine.  

F o r  mo r e  i n f o r ma t i o n ,  v i s i t 

www.sealifeus.com.  

        Thank you to Tarrant County Credit Union for their sponsorship of  ―TEAM FICKES‖ ! 
                                                                  www.tarrantcu.org 

www.donatelifetexas.org 

mailto:mrike@tarrantcounty.com
http://www.visitsealife.com/
https://www.donatelifetexas.org/TXDear_Secure/default.aspx
https://www.tarrantcu.org/
http://www.donatelifetexas.org/


                   

 

cladding, 3) repointing 

the interior brick    

mortar joints,  4) re-

placing warped and 

broken wood flooring, 

5) rehabilitating the 

clockworks and clock faces, 6) installing 

anti-vibration supports to prevent the tower 

bell from transferring vibration to the 

building as it does now.   

The goal of the project is to have an at-

tractive, serviceable, weather tight clock 

tower that will keep time for another 116 

years and beyond.  The rehabilitation work 

should be completed in 2012. 

the building’s support structure; it’s not 

good when the mortar washes away.   

In 2009, Art Weinman Architects        

performed a comprehensive study on the 

clock tower for rehabilitation.  Commis-

sioners Court allocated $5 million for the 

clock tower’s historically sensitive           

rehabilitation project. 

The scope of the rehabilitation project  

includes 1) complete removal, repair and 

reassembly of the clock tower lower cast 

iron balustrade,  2) removal of the dome 

copper cladding and installation of a new 

stainless steel decking, new butyl based 

waterproofing membrane and new copper 

T he 1895 Courthouse is the        

crown jewel of Tarrant County.  It      

represents civic pride, stability, justice.  Its 

clock tower has kept time for the         

community and its tower bell has called 

courts to order for 116 years. 

However time is an enemy of buildings.  

Weathering has caused the clock tower’s 

cast iron balustrade fasteners to rust away 

and steel bracing to fail, allowing the cast 

iron cornice, balusters and end boxes to 

shift out of place. In 2009, a 400 pound 

cast iron end plate detached and fell, 

punching a hole in the copper roof below.  

The holes in the 1920s copper dome (the 

copper is attached to the building with 

wire) and granite block joints have allowed 

rain water to wash out several areas of the 

interior tower brick mortar.  The brick is 

The Bedford Public Library is a much 

loved, cultural institution that shares its 

wealth of knowledge freely and can be 

used by anyone. With close to 300,000 

visitors annually, the library is one of the 

most popular destinations in the city. The 

Bedford Public Library is a cost-effective 

operation that provides excellent customer 

service and immediate access to a         

collection of over 90,000 items.  It offers 

65 computers free of charge, WIFI, weekly 

programs for children and a 1,000 square 

foot Teen Area.  The Library is open 7 

days a week. 

RFID Technology 

The new Bedford Public Library will be 

using state-of-the-art Radio Frequency 

Identification (RFID) technology to      

improve customer service at the new     

facility.  This technology allows patrons to 

checkout by scanning their library card and 

placing items in a stack on a pad.  In      

addition, 50 foot conveyor belt has been 

installed connecting the drive-up book 

drop to a 9-bin automated sorter.  The   

conveyer and sorting system will move 

library materials and sort them by category 

into separate bins. 

  Energy Efficient 

   The new Bedford   

Public Library will 

be saving energy 

and tax payer dol-

lars through innova-

tive technologies 

including solar   

panels, geothermal 

heat pumps and a   

reflective roof.  The 

City of Bedford      

received over $2.1 

million dollars to   

install a reflective roof 

and 824 solar panels.   

The  use of innovative 

technologies will help 

control energy costs as 

the Bedford Public 

Library doubles in 

size.  It also provides 

an exciting opportunity for the community 

to learn about renewable energy.   
 

Library Hours  

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday    

10 am – 9 pm 
 

Tuesday     10 am – 6 pm 
 

Friday & Saturday  10 am – 5 pm 
 

Sunday       1 pm – 5 pm 

 Bedford Public Library 

2424 Forest Ridge Drive 

 
Library Phone 817-952-2350 

www.bedfordlibrary.org 

New Access Ladder-Dome Restore Existing Copper Cupola 

http://www.bedfordlibrary.org/


 

Question:  Rivers of Texas - Texas is a big State with many miles of 

border.  Which three rivers are included as part of the border of 

Texas? 
 

Answer:  Rio Grande River, Red River, and the Sabine River. 

                   

using the online system.  The Jury      

eResponse online system is very         

convenient to use.  Jurors can use the 

online system to    complete exemptions, 

disqualifications or reschedule their first 

appearance to a later date.  Jurors using 

eResponse, who are qualified to serve can 

get their court   assignment and court 

questionnaire online.  This allows the 

juror to report directly to the court,     

bypassing the jury room until dismissal.  

Many of the court assignments will have 

a delayed appearance time, even as late at 

1:00pm.  It has proven to be a great cost 

savings to the county as well.  If the court 

is able to provide advanced notice of a  

cancellation, the jurors can be emailed with 

instructions not to report and their service 

is complete.   The website for Jury Services 

is www.tarrantcounty.com/ejury.  Approxi-

mately 5,000 summons are mailed each 

week in order to serve the needs of our 51 

courts.   Tarrant County Jury Services falls 

under the direction of the Board of District 

Judges.  The jury room staff consists of 

Paula Giaimo Morales, Jury Bailiff;     

Debbie Brown, Asst Jury Bailiff III; 

Monica Andress, Asst Jury Bailiff II; Judy 

Lowe, Asst Jury Bailiff I; Cathy Giles, 

Asst Jury Bailiff I; and Linda Alvarado, 

part-time clerk.  The 

Central Jury Room 

is located in the Tim 

Curry Criminal     

Justice Center at 401 

West Belknap in 

downtown Fort 

Worth.   

Chances are that either you or someone  

you know has received a jury summons.  

While some people aren’t too excited to be 

called to serve, most people recognize the 

importance of their civic duty.  For the  

citizens that are called, Jury Service is  

becoming more and more convenient to 

serve.  Now, when jurors are summoned   

to report, they are given the option of    

answering their jury summons in person or 

Tarrant County Jury Services’ staff.        

Pictured back: Cathy Giles, Monica      

Andress, Debbie Brown, Linda Alvarado, 

and   Judy Lowe;   Front: Paula Morales.  

Central  

Jury Room 

 Wikipedia states the word jury originates from the Latin jus (gen. juris), meaning "law".        

    

   The Tarrant County Commissioners Court appointed Ron 

Wright as Tax Assessor-Collector during a special called    

meeting Friday, May 20th.   

   Wright was appointed to replace Betsy Price who re-

signed to run for the office of Mayor of Fort Worth.  The 

current term expires at the end of   December 2012. 

   The Arlington resident is currently serving as Chief of 

Staff to U.S. Congressman Joe Barton.  He served on the 

Arlington City Council from 2000 to 2008, including the 

last four years as Mayor Pro Tempore.   

   Awards Wright has earned include Volunteer of the Year, 

Man of the Year for Community Service, Hero of the 

Homeless Award, Friend of Education Commendation, the 

Partnership Award from the Fort Worth Area Builders As-

sociation and the Arlington Historical Society Award.   

Pictured left to right: Commissioners Roy Brooks and Andy 

Nguyen; Tax Assessor-Collector Ron Wright, Susan Wright, 

Judge Glen Whitley, and Commissioner JD Johnson  

The Tarrant County Fire Marshal’s   office  reminds  
you that if you conduct an outdoor burn you must: 

 

1. Stay with the fire at all times while it is burning. 
2. Only burn from sun up to sun down.  No burning at night! 
3. Have water available 
4. Do not burn outdoors if the wind speed is higher than 20 

MPH. 
5. Consider your neighbors. 
6. Be extremely careful. 
7. Contact your local fire department   before you conduct  outdoor 

burning. 
8. Only burn brush, tree limbs, grass clippings and leaves.  No 

trash or building materials.  Be Safe and Careful!! 

start before the end of 2011. Funding for this section is provided by  
Colleyville, Tarrant County, TxDOT and NCTCOG. This project      
includes the bridge at Bear Creek and the continuation of the hike and 
bike trail. Both SH 26 projects will expand the roadway from two lanes 
each direction to three lanes with turn lanes and medians.  

    Have a great Summer and drop by our Hurst or Southlake office and 
visit. We'll be having "Coffee with the Commissioner" this Friday at the 
Hurst Office, 7:30-9:00. Come by! 

 

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/ejury/site/default.asp
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Latin
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Law


 

                   

Fort Worth Transportation Authority (The T)……...  www.the-t.com 

North Central Texas Council of Governments ……  www.nctcog.org 

North Texas Tollway Authority ……...………………  www.ntta.org 

Report a Pothole - 888-885-8248  ….……………….www.txdot.gov 

 

www.txdot.gov 

 www.cityofkeller.com 

 Southlake 817-748-8097 
www.ci.southlake.tx.us 

www.westlake-tx.org 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

817-399-4300  

 Keller 817-743-4080 

 Westlake 817-490-5717 

 

1-888-683-2015 

 

 Keller 817-743-4080 

www.nrhtx.com 

www.cityofkeller.com 

         NRH 817-427-6400 

 

1-877-411-4212 

www.dfwconnector.com 

Hotline:    

 Tarrant County …………………………..www.tarrantcounty.com  

 Tarrant Regional Transportation Coalition ..   www.trtcmobility.org 

 Texas High Speed Rail Transportation Corp...…..  www.thsrtc.com 

 TxDot …………………………………………….www.txdot.gov 

Hotline:    

 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

817-399-4300  

www.txdot.gov 

 

 

 

    Construction work on FM 1938 was delayed due to rain and severe weather 
the D/FW Metroplex experienced over the previous couple weeks.  However, 
work has started back up and the contractor is continuing to make some pro-
gress as they mix and stabilize the road sub grade from Dove Road south to 
approximately the Vaquero Club Drive entrance.  We anticipate the contractor 
to start paving in this section within the next few weeks.   The contractor has 
started pouring concrete at the Solana/Dove intersection.  This work will   
include pavement enhancements approved by the Town of Westlake.  Once 
completed, we will start to see traffic being diverted to the newly constructed 
sections in order for the contractor to begin working on the existing roadway 
sections.  Crews also continue to work on retaining walls and dirt excavation. 

     

     

www.northtarrantexpress.com 

 

The North Tarrant Parkway project construction continues this month 
with additional paving activities ongoing in North Richland Hills and   
Keller.  NTP Drivers are catching their first glimpse of the future 6-lane 
section in North   Richland Hills now that paving activities have resumed 
at the far east end of the job.  Once the remainder of the pavement is in 
place, traffic will be allowed to use the new lanes and the contractor will 
finish the parkway grading in preparation for sidewalks and land-         
scaping.  Street light bases have recently been placed in portions of the 
project as the entire corridor will receive lighting upgrades.  

Bluebonnet Contractors has ramped up construction activities on the 

North Tarrant Express project. NTE Mobility Partners right of way team 

and BBC utility relocation team are continuing to move forward with  

acquiring the necessary properties and approvals to implement additional 

construction in the corridor. The direct connect from westbound SH 183 

to northbound SH 121 is permanently closed while a new connection is 

being built. Visitors are increasing in the project information center and 

online as neighborhoods and businesses are impacted to make way for the 

new highway system. For more information on specific activity please 

visit the project website at: www.northtarrantexpress.com 

 

1) The structures group reached a significant milestone this May! 
The DFW Connector Project opened the following bridges to traffic 
north of the DFW Airport: southbound SH 121, westbound IH-635 
and southbound SH 1121 on-ramp from Bass Pro Drive to 
southbound International Parkway (pictured right). 
 

2) Currently, the intersection crews are finishing grading work along 
the westbound SH 114 frontage road at William D. Tate Avenue. 
All drainage work has been completed in these areas and concrete 
paving is scheduled for beginning of June. 
 

3) We have finished permanent paving of the eastbound SH 114 
main lanes from the Texan Trail off-ramp to the Texan Trail bridge. 

TXDOT  requested  the  temporary  road  closure of  Katy  Road  
from Monday,   June 6 until Tuesday,  September 7, 2011.  A    
temporary road closure  is  necessary  in  order  to  safely  construct  
new  paving for the north  half of Golden Triangle Boulevard.    
Motorists will be detoured on Keller-Hicks Road or Golden       
Triangle Boulevard to US 377. Electronic message boards will be 
placed a week in advance of street closure.  For information please 
visit:    http://www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130 

 

http://www.the-t.com/
http://www.nctcog.org/
http://www.ntta.org/
http://www.txdot.gov
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.ci.southlake.tx.us/
http://www.westlake-tx.org/
http://www.nrhtx.com/
http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.dfwconnector.com/index_flash.php
http://www.tarrantcounty.com
http://www.trtcmobility.org/
http://www.thsrtc.com/
http://www.txdot.gov
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.northtarrantexpress.com/
http://www.northtarrantexpress.com/
http://www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130


                   

Serve a section of  Haltom City,  
Hurst, Fort Worth, Richland Hills,   

North Richland Hills, and Watauga. 

   
 
                                       

 

                                                    NE Sub-Courthouse     Southlake Town Hall      
 

   Constable Pct. 3         817-581-3610                817-481-8059          

   County Clerk                                                          817-581-3604                817-481-8179         

   Passport Office                                                                         —————–                 817-481-8190                

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 3                                 817-581-3625                817-481-8132                

   Juvenile Services                                                    817-581-3645                —————–                

   Travel - Public Health                                        —————–                 817-321-4707                

   Tax Office                                                               817-581-3636                817-481-8141                
    

    

   Maintenance Center                                                817-514-5000                     
 

 

   Constable Pct. 1                              817-884-1385   

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 1             817-884-1395                          

    

Public Health Centers 
 

   NE Public Health Ctr.  813 Brown Trail #6, Bedford, TX 76022            817-285-4155  

   Watauga Public Health Ctr.  6601 Watauga Rd, Watauga, TX 76148     817-702-6600   
  

 Tarrant County Website:  www.TarrantCounty.com 

Tarrant Cares:  www.TarrantCares.org 

Pct. 3 ~ Commissioner’s Office  
 

 

Gary Fickes, Commissioner 

ggfickes@tarrantcounty.com 
   

Staff 
 

Carolyn Sims, Precinct Administrator 

cssims@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Rebecca Barksdale, Community Outreach Coord.   

rbarksdale@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Mary Ann Rike, Executive Secretary 

mrike@tarrantcounty.com 
  

Theresa Parsons, Executive Secretary 

tcparsons@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Northeast Sub-Courthouse 

  645 Grapevine Highway #6  

Hurst TX 76054  

  817-581-3600 
 

Southlake Town Hall 

1400 Main St #410  

Southlake TX 76092    

 817-481-8234         

 

 

6 Stones Mission Network …...……….www.6stones.org 

Community Enrichment Center………...www.thecec.org 

GRACE………………………..www.gracegrapevine.org 

Community Storehouse.. www.communitystorehouse.org 
 

United Way of Tarrant County ……………...…..2 - 1 - 1 

Health Clinics 
 

Gertrude Tarpley JPS Health Center …….  817-702-6600 

     6601 Watauga Road, Watauga 76148       
 

JPS Health Center Northeast ……………..  817-920-6400 

     837 Brown Trail, Bedford 76022   
  
 

School-Based Clinics  
 

Birdville ……………………………………..  817-547-3046     

8200 O’Brian Way, N. Richland Hills, 76180 
 

Grapevine/Colleyville ……………………...  817-251-5751     

3050 Timberline Drive, Grapevine, 76051 
 

 Birdville ………………………………...….  817-759-2035 

2807 Layton Avenue, Haltom City, 76117  
  

HEB ………………………………………...  817- 399-3500 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #B, Euless, TX 76040 
 

Georgia Kidwell - HEB .…………………...  817-399-3366 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #D, Euless, TX 76040 

 

For a complete list of Health Clinics and  

School–Based Clinics log onto:  www.jpshealthnet.org   

Jun 7  ― Stars in Recovery‖ Resource Recovery Council..www.recoverycouncil.org 
 

Jun 10  ―Coffee with the Commissioner‖....................................................................  
 

Jun 12  ―Tee-Off Dinner & Auction‖ ................................www.metroportmow.org 
 

Jun 19  ―Father’s Day‖ ……......................................................................................  
 

Jun 19  ―Showcase in the Square‖............................www.southlaketownsquare.com 
 

Jun 25   ―Casino Night‖ ....................................................................www.nwtcc.org 
 

Jun 29  ―Celebrating Women‖ .................................www.nwmetroportchamber.org 
 

Jul 04  ―Independence Day‖ ......................................................................................  
 

Jul 13  ―The Empowered Woman‖...............................www.colleyvillechamber.org 
 

Aug - Sept ―2011 Immunization Events......................................www.ictchome.org 
 

Aug 9-12 ―14th Annual Transportation Summit‖...www.transportationsummit.com 
 

Aug 10  ―Back 2 School Roundup‖ .........................www.backtoschoolroundup.org 
 

Aug 20  ―HEB ISD Operation Back-2-School ‖ ............................www.6stones.org 
 

Oct 07  ―Empowering Seniors 2011‖ ........................www.empoweringseniors.com 

Meets every Tuesday at 10:00 a.m.  
(Unless otherwise stated) 

100 E Weatherford, Fort Worth, TX 

www.tarrantcounty.com 

 

 

 

     Independence Day .................   July 4  

       Make a difference . . .                                                                
                                          save a life . . .  
   For organ donation information, please visit:  

www.donatelifetexas.org 

   Offers quick and easy online access to 

information on services, health tips and 

education materials for all ages... 
www.TarrantCares.org 

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/eGov/site/default.asp
http://tarrantcares.org/tarrant.cfm
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http://business.colleyvillechamber.org/events/print/?ccid=642&visibility=2&context=month&year=2011&month=6
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http://tcweb.tarrantcounty.com/ecommissioner/cwp/view.asp?a=709&pm=1&Q=475457&ecommissionerNav=|
http://www.donatelifetexas.org
http://tarrantcares.org/tarrant.cfm
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